
White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
July 11, 2016

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the regular board meeting to order at 7.30 p.m. on Monday,
July i 1,2016. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Donvin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Clerk
Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Deputy Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur,
Zoning Administrator Rick Martinez and Ken Recker from the Ingham County Drain
Commissioners ofTice. Trustee Graf led us in the pledge of allegiance.

A Motion was made by Trustee Graf seconded by Trustee Baker to accept the minutes of the
June 13, 2016 Regular Township Board Meeting. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Treasurer Graf seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the
June 28fr Special Hearing minutes. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer's
report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.

Zoning Administrator, Richard Martinez gave his report.

Kenneth E. Recker, Chief Deputy Drain Commissioner from Livingston County came to discuss
repairs to the Render Drain. After discussion a motion was made by Treasurer Grai seconded
by Trustee Graf to adopt a resolution to allow the Drain commissioner's office to bill White Oak
Township residents a maximum of $60,000 to repair the Render Inter county drain to be spread
out over not less than 5 years.
Supervisor Dorwin Marshall - Yea
Trustee Todd Baker - Yea
Trustee Diane Graf - Yea
Treasurer Aaron Graf - Yea
Clerk - Leela Vernon - Yea

The Drain Commissioner's office will send letter to all property owners and will hold a day of
review once it has been approved.

Joe Walker has applied to have his properties entered into the Farmland and Open Space
Preservation Program. A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to
approve his applications. Motion canied.

A motion was made by Trustee Graff, seconded by Treasurer Graf to pay bills as presented.
Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:40 p.m.

Submitted by Leela A. Vernon, Clerk


